May 4th, 1925. Hon. L. A. Taschereau. Prime Minister, Quebec, Que. Dear Mr. Prime Minister:-With reference to your letter of April 30th in which you say you will refer the matter to the Hon. Mr. David, let me say, with all due deference, that you have returned this answer to me each year for the past three years. I beg again to point out that the estimates this year call for \$260,000 to go to the Catholic Normal Schools, an increase of \$40,000 over last year, and not one cent to the Protestant Normal Schools. I also beg to point out that under the Department of Public Works there is an item of \$6,000 for repairs to Catholic Normal. Schools. Not only are you making it possible for these schools to be erected and put in operation, but you are even maintaining them to some degree. Let me say that this discrimination in the matter of treatment is one thing which the Board of Governors of McGill University cannot understand or appreciate. I am, Sir, Yours faithfully, Principal.